Meeting Minutes
Final Pre-Departure Meeting

Monday, April 18th
Absent: Ashbeck Family


 Elsen Family


 Pawleski Family


 Taylor Family


 O-Shasky Family

Royal Event:

Preparation will be on Saturday, May 21st from 8 a.m. to noon to make the Schaumtorte. The kitchen will once again make the black forest cherry cake. Sign up list was passed around for mixers, helpers and ingredients.
Monday, June 13th  - Departure Day

Frau Timmermann went over items that should NOT be checked into luggage, but need to be in the carry on:

Passports, money, ATM (debit) card, prescription medications, liquids no more than 3 oz each and put in a Ziploc bag (larger individual sizes must be checked), snacks and entertainment items for long flight.

Neon yellow sheet with mass times, flight numbers and times, and bus departure time distributed. Contact numbers for the youth hostels and Frau Timmermann’s host family also given on this sheet.

All GAPPers need to wear their GAPP T-shirts for the departing and return flights. All checked baggage will need ribbons to ease the identification of our group’s bags.
Phone Tree:

Updates to phone tree will be made and re-distributed. Changes have been made to several cell numbers. Frau Timmermann reminded everyone that once the phone tree has been activated that people need to leave messages, if their contact does not answer, but CONTINUE calling until an adult is reached. Frau Timmermann also asked families to inform her if they plan to be gone during the GAPP trip so that she knows how to reach everyone if needed.
Baggage Allowance: salmon handout
Frau Timmermann distributed Lufthansa’s baggage restrictions. Passengers are allowed one free checked piece of luggage, which cannot exceed 50 lbs. A second checked piece is allowed for an additional $50 or 40 Euro.

Packing List – green sheet
Frau Timmermann had gone over this list with the GAPP students during one of the lunch hour meetings. She reminded everyone to pack lightly, that re-wearing clothes is acceptable and the norm and to be prepared for rain. She also suggested that tennis shoes be worn for the flight to reduce weight and space in luggage, as well as to not overdo the pairs of shoes being taken. Students with two pieces of checked baggage should put their items for the first week in a single bag, so the second piece can be left on the bus. 
GAPP Participation Requirements – purple sheet

Frau Timmermann reviewed the GAPP participation requirements and asked that the attendees initial their sheets. She reminded everyone to make sure that all financial obligations are in good standing and that the students take their academics seriously this last hex. Additionally, she advised parents and reminded students of a change to the GAPP credit. The academic committee agreed to change the .25 credit optional offering to a .5 credit. Students need to meet their obligations in order to receive the credit and get a good grade.

Behavior Standards and Expectations and Behavior Contract: blue sheets

Frau Timmermann reviewed the behavior expectations with the attendees. She emphasized the expectations are to be followed to ensure everyone’s well being and safety. Those who chose not to follow the expectations or ignore them will have consequences. The most severe of which would be return flight home at the parents’ expense and possible removal from Assumption High School.

Signed and Completed Forms:


Medical Power of Attorney (pink)


Diocesan Field Trip Form (white)


Credit Card Information (1/3 sheet,white)

Return Deviations:

Another form will be forthcoming to release Assumption’s responsibility for those participants whose return flights and dates deviate from the group’s.
